
 
 
 
 
 

Deputy Minister of Justice and Deputy Attorney General 
Room 110 Legislative Building, Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada  R3C 0V8 
 
 
 
 
Daphne Penrose 
Manitoba Advocate for Children and Youth 
346 Portage Avenue, Unit 100 
Winnipeg MB  R3C 0C3 
 
Dear Ms Penrose: 
 
On June 27, 2019, the Government of Manitoba provided a report to the Manitoba 
Advocate for Children and Youth (MACY) on actions undertaken to date in response to 
recommendations from the four referenced reports. 
 
Further to the June correspondence, attached is the report which contains the December 
updates and actions undertaken, associated with all MACY reports and recommendations 
currently underway. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require anything further.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Dave Wright 
Deputy Minister of Justice 
Deputy Attorney General 
 
Attachments 
 
c Grant Doak, Deputy Minister, Manitoba Education and Training 
 John Leggat, Deputy Minister, Manitoba Families 
 Karen Herd, Deputy Minister, Manitoba Health, Seniors and Active Living 


